
 

 

 

Throughout the first two weeks of this term I have been extremely fortunate to 
participate in 4 days of professional learning in Mathematics. These days have been so 
valuable for me as a learner and as a leader. The Professional Learning days have 
provided myself and other teachers an opportunity to reflect on our current teaching 
and leadership strategies and learn more about best practise in Mathematics. There 
has been a really big shift both, in our Diocese and internationally, to structure Maths 
lessons so that students not only deepen their conceptual understanding of Maths but 
also develop the essential life skills of creativity, critical thinking, resilience, 
perseverance, flexibility and enjoyment of Maths. We want our students to be 
confident, numerate citizens who can examine and question the world around them, 
while making connections and challenging themselves. If you would like to learn more 
about one new teaching strategy that we have been trialling this year (with great 
success) please come along to the Parent Education session (information below). 

Parent Education Monday 4th November 6.30 – 7.30pm – Numeracy and the EPMC 
Project 

I would like to invite all parents to attend a special Parent Education session about a 
new project we have been doing in Maths this year called EPMC – Encouraging 
Persistence Maintaining Challenge. During the 1 hour session myself and the Year 1 
teachers will be telling you about the program, demonstrating the lesson style and 
describing the amazing impact it has had on the Year 1 students (who have been the 
focus of this year’s project). We are currently trailing the teaching style of EPMC in 
other classes but are hoping to implement it in all classrooms in 2020. This program is 
not just about increasing academic gains but also developing the essential learning 
skills of creative problem solving, resilience, independence, persistence, deep and 
critical thinking, flexibility and reasoning and justification. So come along and learn 
about a new way that Maths is being explored by the students! 

Please RSVP by Friday 1st November by emailing the school office with the names of 
those who will be attending (the session will be held in the school library). 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

A quick reminder that swimming lessons commence this week for Kinder – Year 4: 
Please have all your equipment ready – label EVERY thing your child wears to school…
each sock, each shoe, underwear, sports uniform, towels, googles, swimming cap, 
swimming costume, each sandal / thong…teachers have up to 60 socks and 60 shoes 
to deal with when children get changed!! Classroom teachers will be contacting 
parents about organising parent helpers that are needed to help walk students to and 
from the swimming lessons. 

Swimming lesson days (students wear sports uniform on their swimming 
lesson day) 

• Thursday: KB, 2B, 2G, 3B 

• Friday: KG, 1B, 1G, 3G, 4B, 4G 

COMING EVENTS  

OCTOBER 

Fri 25 International Teachers’ 

Day 

NOVEMBER 

Sat 2 Bunnings BBQ managed by 

OLD 

Tues 12 P & F AGM Meeting 

Fri 29 Year 6 Graduation Liturgy 

10am 

DECEMBER 

Wed 4 Swimming Carnival 

Sun 8 Year 6 Mass 

Fri 13 Community Christmas 

Carols 

Tues 17 Stage 3 Beach Safety 

Day 

Wed 18 Last Day Term 4 

KEEP CHECKING THE SCHOOL’S   WEBSITE 

UNDER ‘CALENDAR - FOR POSSIBLE 

CHANGES TO DATES  

www.olddbb.catholic.edu.au 
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PAT tests; Reading and writing (Year 1-6) Next week all students in Year 1-6 will be sitting two online tests called ‘PAT’           
assessments (Progressive Achievement Assessment). These tests are conducted every year and are created by Australian Council 
for Educational Research. These tests are assessment tools to help teachers analysis student understanding in Mathematics and  
English and track their growth from year to year. The teachers use this data to program lessons that cater for the students’ 
needs and triangulate data from other assessments, including NAPLAN, MAIs and in class work. We also use the data to track 
school trends and patterns. For Year 1 and 2, the tests are a great way for students to practise using the ICLT devices with      
buddies from an older grade. ‘PAT’ tests are for the school and teachers usage, therefore parents will not receive any   results 
but if you are ever concerned about your child’s progress or leaning you can make appointments to meet with your class teach-
er.  

 

School social media: We invite all our community to ‘Like’ and ‘Follow’ our official school Facebook page so you can be kept up 
to date with what is happening at the school, student learning and to ensure you don’t miss out on all the fun the children are 
having each day at O.L.D. Simply search for ‘Our Lady of Dolours Primary School Chatswood’ on Facebook to find the page – you 
are also welcome to invite family and friends to also follow the page. Additionally, there is a parent communication page that 
you can also join to ask questions to other parents about the procedures and routines of school life; search for ‘OLD Parents' 
Communication Group’ and request membership to this closed group.  

 

ACTING PRINCIPAL—Miss Kirsty Thorpe 



 

 

http://walkingtheway.dbbcso.org/ 

I encourage you to look at this fantastic resource to help you ‘walk the way’ in your own faith, and lead your child on their faith 

journey.  

 

 
 

 

A new student information system, Compass, is on the way … 

I am excited to let you know that our school community will shortly start using a new student information system called       

Compass.  It is expected that Compass will be rolled out to all systemic Catholic schools in our diocese over the next six months.  

What is Compass? 

Compass is a whole school administration system.  It will streamline many school operations such as  attendance, reporting and 

communication. 

How will this impact you? 

Later this term you will receive details about a Parent Portal and App which will enable you to access      information online 

about your child/ren,  anytime, anywhere,  from any modern web-enabled device.  

Initially you will be able to – 

·         View information on your child/ren’s attendance 

·         Enter explanations for absences 

·         Receive school communications 

·         Update your contact details 

More functionality will become available over time – we will keep you updated ! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 30th Sunday : A parable to Ponder 

The parable of the tax collector and the Pharisee is a well-known story that underlines the importance of coming before God 

with one's authentic self and a humble heart. The Pharisee is a good man, who sincerely keeps the commandments. Unfortu-

nately his ego gets in the way as he prays, viewing himself as superior to the tax collector, and centred on himself rather than 

God. Jesus praises the tax collector who comes to God with a repentant and humble heart. How might we engage with our 

children in pondering this ancient story and its time-honoured wisdom? (See Luke 18:9-14.) 

Faith Steps at Home 

Table topics: In today's terms, who might be the equivalent of the 'Pharisee' in the story? Who might be the 'tax collector', a 

well-known ‘sinner’? Who is the most humble person you know? What's the difference between humility and poor self-

esteem? 

Remember: ‘The Lord hears the cry of the poor’ (Psalm 32:7). 

ACTING ASSISTANT PRINCIPAL —Miss Camilla Brown 
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http://walkingtheway.dbbcso.org/
http://r.csomission.com/mk/cl/f/5_UwDj1Gw_ykm1OZqdghDIQtg2JyTzShfvRgf8nlKfsTCJF0f5oBsTHsfELVCm0G4NNvfJFUrm8JBgu0pq3llfR5-z0ojbmSE54H42QzEpKn3wvpLauTCcQHdX7T6zw73gGmO5EXgFDfcA47zggVvIith-o7lEoxLEdt4arGDXOXMvI
http://r.csomission.com/mk/cl/f/al92HuMNsa-XHbgZMLPRL88ZMyVmikMuL_QB88z6J82QrH5BtpNAPp-tjLNTzwmF5z9VsL-VVjVfRfI1K-FVlWDIipZqFz5y_q2L2tc2w_45y9HIBAThQ_f2E0CoWbRH1zmgi9aBFUu6wvcI49a5qTyecmIiiz0D9BtV2NxrrJr0cYE


 

 

 

LEARNING SUPPORT—Mrs Bertionshaw 
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School Travel  
Stay up to date with Opal and      

ticketing changes for school travel  

2020 school travel applications now 
open  

To assist with any enquiries you may receive regarding student travel applications, we have provided some  information below. 

Applications for student travel in 2020 opened on Friday, 11 October 2019. 

Students progressing to year 3 and year 7 no longer need to re-apply if they: 

• are continuing at the same school 

• are residing at the same address 

have not been sent an expiry notification from Transport for NSW. 

Where a student meets the new distance eligibility, the system will automatically update their entitlement. If they do not meet 

the new eligibility, they will receive an expiry notification via email. 

Students who have an entitlement approved under a medical condition which is due to expire will receive a notification advising 

them to re-apply. 

Term Bus Pass holders will receive a notification to re-apply. 

If students need to update their information or re-apply, they should go online to https://apps.transport.nsw.gov.au/ssts/

updateDetails 

Applications need to be submitted before 31 December 2019 to ensure student entitlements are updated and their current enti-

tlement/card is not cancelled. If their application is submitted after 31 December 2019, the system will automatically cancel an 

entitlement/card and a new one will need to be issued. 

Students in the Opal network applying for a SSTS or Term Bus Pass entitlement for the first time will receive their card at their 

nominated postal address. Cards will be mailed out from January 2020. 

 

COMMUNITY NEWS 
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As part of the enrolment process for any Catholic primary 

school, parents are invited to participate in a workshop facili-

tated by Fr Jim McKeon, Bernadette Ho and/or Gail Gill. The 

workshop will provide details of the spiritual support offered in 

the parish for parents and their children.  

RSVP to Bernadette Ho bernadette.ho@bbcatholic.org.au  

Magnificat Room  

Corner of Kirk and Archer Streets  

Saturdays 10 - 11 am  9 November  

MEETING FOR SECONDARY SCHOOL 

Saturday  26 October 11am   
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